
22 January 2021 Newsletter 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students 
  
Staff and students have adapted to this second school closure very quickly and I am so pleased with the 
quality of work being produced.  On Monday, teachers shared their ideas for online learning through a 
remote TeachMeet, which was fun and helpful.  I am so impressed with how quickly staff have embraced 
this new way of teaching and how keen they are to support each other. Thank you for all your support. 
  
One of the hardest things to manage at the moment is the uncertainty.  As a Headteacher I am sƟll 
unable to provide the answers to when school will be allowed to open to all students again and how the 
GCSE and A level grades will be calculated this year.  The consultaƟon on GCSE and A level grading will 
close at the end of next week. Looking ahead, I can speculate as follows.  Firstly, it is unlikely we will be 
open to every year group aŌer February half term; if restricƟons are liŌed it is likely to be a phased 
return, so remote learning will conƟnue for parts of term 4. Secondly Year 11 and Year 13 students will 
complete some controlled assessment acƟviƟes, including another round of mocks, in order for schools 
to have the evidence necessary to award a GCSE and A Level grade fairly.  We have therefore made the 
decision to postpone the February mocks unƟl later in this academic year when Ofqual have guided 
schools on how grades should be awarded.  In the meanƟme, Year 11 and Year 13 need to remain 
focused, aƩend all their lessons and complete assignments at this criƟcal Ɵme.  
 
Thank you to parents who aƩended the Year 13 Subject Evening last night.  Year 11 subject evening 
appointments will take place next Thursday 28 January. 
  
We appreciate all of the support and guidance that you conƟnue to give your children, supporƟng them 
with home learning assignments and online lessons, while juggling a myriad of other responsibiliƟes and 
commitments.  Through working together in partnership with our families and support providers, we 
hope to minimise the disrupƟon and impact of this lockdown on our students and ensure that they are 
ready to resume face to face learning as soon as possible. 
  
I hope you have a good weekend. 
  
Mrs S King, Headteacher 

Key Dates 

Thursday 4 February  Year 9 OpƟons Evening  

Monday 8 February  
Provisional Year 9 OpƟon Taster 
Day  

Thursday 28 January  Year 11 Subject Evening  
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We have currently raised a fantasƟc amount of £3,480. Thank you to all who have donated so far. We have  

provided 65 laptops to our students and we plan to buy another 20 to support them during their remote         

learning.  We are so grateful for our amazing community, we are blown away by your kindness and ongoing 

support. Please conƟnue to donate virginmoneygiving.com/fund/BFSEndTheDigitalDivide 

 

 

Dear Year 11 
 
I wanted to write a quick message to you to say how well I think you are doing over 
lockdown. This is not something we ever anƟcipated would happen again and it is 
inspiring to see so many of you really working hard and engaging with your remote 
learning. Please do keep in contact with your teachers/tutors should you need any 
addiƟonal support. 
 
It is equally as important for you to look aŌer yourselves and focus on your wellbeing 
as well. Healthy mind, healthy body. Our assembly on Monday will be focussing on 
some healthy habits you can all pracƟse over the next few weeks/months. Tutor   
sessions are taking place between Tuesday and Friday, with Tuesdays and Thursdays 
dedicated to ‘drop‐ins’ with your tutor, if you need any support or quesƟons          
answered.  
 
I cannot stress enough, the importance of remaining commiƩed to your studies 
throughout the remainder of this academic year. I have no doubt that there will be 
some form of assessment, even if only another round of mocks and you need to be 
prepared for whatever happens in the summer.  
 
Finally, don’t lose sight of your next steps into Year 12. We are delighted to have   
received from so many of you, your applicaƟons to BFS Sixth Form. I know some of 
you are sƟll intending to apply, so please make sure you get those applicaƟons in. If 
you are not intending to stay with us, then please do make sure you have your         
applicaƟons in to your new providers.  
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Mr MacBlain, Head 
of Year 11  

Message to Year 11  



Lateral Flow TesƟng 

Thank you Mrs Conway and the team for organising and 

overseeing the Lateral Flow TesƟng at BFS. We have been 

tesƟng on‐site staff and key worker students. It's so          

important that our school environment is as safe as           

possible!  
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Mr Ruston,  Head of History 

Excellent pieces of work from  

CaƟe, Year 8, On the causes of the 

French RevoluƟon and a photo 

from Amber, Year 9, on the Treaty 

of Versailles.   

22 January 2021 

Page 8 

Ms Barnes,  History Teacher  



Mr Giles, Science Teacher  

Mr Green, Head of Geography   
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Mrs CliŌon,  Head of Drama   

22 January 2021 

Page 10 



22 January 2021 

Page 11 



This week saw the roll out of our first year 
group compeƟƟon; The Great BFS Bake 
Off! Thank you and well done to those 
who have spent Ɵme creaƟng fantasƟc 
cakes to celebrate our key workers in the 
country. We have been so impressed with 
what we have received so far. Good luck to 
all of you. The winner will be announced 
next week! Here are some of our favourite 
entries so far... 
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